
1 

  
Monday, April 4, 2022 

Meeting Report 
 

Attendance:   M. Goodman-Hinnershitz (in person), J. Cepeda-Freytiz (electronically)   
 
Others Attending:  M. Smith, B. Rivera (in person), I. Litvinov, BCTV (electronically) 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:06pm by Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz. 
 
I. Interviews 

• Patty Bell - Appointment to the Library Board 
Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz greeted Ms. Bell and explained the interview and appointment 
process to her then asked Ms. Bell to share a short background about herself.  Ms. Bell stated that 
she is the Human Resources (HR) Director at Berks Connections Pretrial Services and she’s been 
in the HR field for many years; approximately ten years for non-profit organizations.  She stated 
that she came to hear of this position through her organization’s webmaster who she shares 
strategic planning with.   She stated that she has always been very supportive of libraries as she 
has utilized them very frequently throughout her life as do her children now.   
 
Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz questioned what she understands the Board to do.  Ms. Bell stated 
that she does not exactly know how the Board operates but she believes the members are 
representatives to the County and the City.  Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz stated that the Library 
Board is a City-governed Board and questioned if Ms. Bell had ever served on a Board where she 
was expected to make governing decisions.  Ms. Bell responded affirmatively stating that she has 
served on the Foundation for RACC where she started as a student representative and went on to 
become the first student that they appointed as a board member.  She stated that that experience 
taught her much.   
 
Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz questioned if Ms. Bell would have the ability to make the scheduled 
meeting dates and times to which Ms. Bell responded affirmatively.  Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz 
stated that within the Library Board, there are several subcommittees that handle events and 
fundraisers among other matters.  She questioned if she would be able to fully immerse herself in 
those types of events.  Ms. Bell stated that she would be able to attend those and is eager to do so.  
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Ms. Bell stated that she is experienced in both personnel and strategic planning and understands 
that there may be a need for that on the Board so she is more than willing to partake in any way 
she is able.   
 
Ms. Cepeda-Freytiz welcomed Ms. Bell and stated that when she served on the Library Board her 
children were very young and she had to bring them to her meetings which actually served her 
children well.  She questioned if that would also be the case for herself.  Ms. Bell stated that her 
children are older and there would not be a need.  She stated that though she has two young step 
children, they would also not need to be with her at meetings.          
 
Ms. Cepeda-Freytiz questioned what Ms. Bell would like to see the Board accomplish once she 
has been appointed as a Board member.  Ms. Bell stated that she would first like to get a feel for 
how the Board operates and what they have accomplished thus far; then she can determine how 
she fits in and then move forward accordingly.  Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz brought up the fact 
that now that there is a new Executive Director, that also changes things a bit.   
 
Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz stated that some of the bigger challenges that libraries today face is 
finding sources of sustainable funding.  She questioned Ms. Bell how she feels about 
implementing a library tax that would assist in this matter.  Ms. Bell stated that she frankly does 
not know enough about it to effectively answer that question. 
 
Ms. Cepeda-Freytiz thanked her for her interest in serving on this Board and that she looks 
forward to her involvement as she has such an extensive background that would support the 
mission of the Library Board.  Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz concurred and explained the next steps 
in the appointment process.  
 
The Nominations and Appointments Committee recommends the appointment of Patty Bell to 
the Library Board 
 
There was a short lapse of time between interviews while Ms. Torres-Boykins connected. 
 
Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz stated that she would like to discuss the Planning Commission and 
why applicants are not moving forward. Ms. Smith stated that there are currently seven 
applicants and only three vacancies to fill.  Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz stated that they can 
resume this conversation after the interview with Ms. Torres-Boykins.   
 

• Josephine Torres-Boykins – Appointment to the Equal Business 
Opportunity Advisory Board 

Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz welcomed Ms. Torres-Boykins and introduced herself and Ms. 
Cepeda-Freytiz.  She questioned Ms. Torres-Boykins on what she understand this Board to do.  
Ms. Torres-Boykins stated that she believes its purpose is to provide an equal opportunity to all 
submitting bids to the City for employment etc.   
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Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz questioned what Ms. Torres-Boykin’s interests are in applying for this 
position.  Ms. Torres-Boykins stated that she is partially retired and would like to stay active 
within different organizations in the community.  She stated that she was born and raised here in 
the City of Reading and her father, Daniel Torres, was a huge advocate of Latinos having equal 
opportunities in the City.  She explained how she owned an interpreting business many years 
ago and how that has played a part in her wanting to follow in her father’s footsteps.   
 
Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz questioned if she would be available to attend meetings with her 
schedule.  Ms. Torres-Boykins responded affirmatively.  Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz stated that 
this Board is in its infancy stage, meaning it is still recruiting members and does not currently 
have enough to meet a quorum but to be patient as it is coming together.   
 
Ms. Goodman-Hinnershitz questioned if she had experience in dealing with Requests for 
Proposals (RFP) issues.  Ms. Torres-Boykins stated that her experience as it relates to this Board is 
that she has encountered several Latino business owners that just do not know the process of 
applying for a bid and due to this, they are limiting their opportunities.  She stated that she 
would like to be a part of changing that not just for Latinos but for everyone interested.  She 
stated it is difficult to navigate the system.  There was some discussion on past experiences she’s 
had with helping small business owners and what is needed in order to fill out the proper 
applications.   
 
Ms. Cepeda-Freytiz questioned what Ms. Torres-Boykins hopes to accomplish her first month as 
a member of this Board once it is fully comprised of the members to meet a quorum.  Ms. Torres-
Boykins stated that a new Board needs acclimating to its members and mission and then she 
would like to have better exposure by getting out there and educating people on the 
opportunities that are available, how to apply and lastly, obtain those opportunities. 
 
There was discussion on what boundaries need to be adhered to regarding the purpose of this 
Board.  Ms. Torres-Boykins stated that not much can happen until the Board can meet and 
interact in a way that everyone’s ideas and experiences can mold on how they are able to 
proceed. 
 
Ms. Cepeda-Freytiz questioned how many Board members are needed.  Ms. Smith stated that a 
minimum of five but there are stipulations regarding who can be a member.  There was a brief 
discussion on what those requirements are and how to begin recruiting individuals.  
 
The Nominations and Appointments Committee recommends the appointment of Josephine 
Torres-Boykins to the Equal Business Opportunity Advisory Board.   
   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 4:36pm.  
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             Respectfully Submitted, 
Bea Rivera, Legislative Aide 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


